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24 June 2024  

 

 

Tēnā koe  

 

Official Information Act request 

Thank you for your email of 24 May 2024, requesting information about funding 
provided to Ōtākou Health Limited. I have considered your request under the 
Official Information Act 1982 (the Act).  

I note that you have asked about details pertaining to Ministry funding of a specific 
position (Family Harm Social Worker) with Ōtākou Health Limited (Ōtākou Health).  

Please see attached a copy of the Outcome Agreement between the Ministry and 
Ōtākou Health in response to your request.  

In reviewing this Outcome Agreement (contract) it is important to note that while 
the Ministry provides funding to Ōtākou Health for delivery of family violence 
response services; this funding is intended to support the organisation to deliver 
the services as contracted. 

While funding is provided at a Full Time Equivalent (FTE) rate, this represents a 
range of costs associated with service delivery, including administration, office 
facilities, and client and staffing costs (for example support, training and salaries).  

While the Ministry may fund a provider for a certain number of FTE, decisions 
pertaining to all aspects of service delivery, such as the number of staff employed, 
roles or job titles, and salaries are operational matters for the provider to 
determine.  

Therefore, the Ministry cannot specifically confirm that the Family Harm Social 
Worker position you enquire about is funded through Ōtākou Health’s contract with 
the Ministry. 

I will be publishing this decision letter, with your personal details deleted, on the 
Ministry’s website in due course. If you wish to discuss this response with us, 
please feel free to contact OIA Requests@msd.govt.nz. 

  



If you are not satisfied with my decision on your request, you have the right to 
seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman. Information about how to 
make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 0800 802 602. 

Ngā mihi nui 

pp.  

Magnus O’Neill 
General Manager 
Ministerial and Executive Services 








































